From: Bob Matsuzaki bob_matsuzaki@yahoo.com

Sent: Wednesday, January 20, 2010 11:06 PM

To: secretary < secretary @CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Mr Secretary,

I believe that the new proposal to mandate a decrease in the retail forex leverage available from 100:1 to 10:1 should not be adopted (identification number **RIN 3038-AC61**). Why shouldn't the retail investor have some advantages in trading this market.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Best regards,

Bob Matsuzaki